Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Tuesday, 22 February 2011 
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 22 February 2011, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Dr. Francis Peters, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  Ms. Cristina Mathews was absent and excused from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Mr. David Biggs and his daughter, Ms. Rachel DeFrain, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mrs. Susan McGarry (present from 7:10-8:12 p.m.), Ms. Denise Stone, and Mrs. Pam Szilagyi.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
At this point in the meeting, Mr. David Biggs addressed the board regarding his daughter being denied the opportunity to be involved with the Bloomsburg wrestling program.  Mr. Biggs’ daughter resides and attends school in the Millville Area School District, and Millville has a wrestling agreement with Bloomsburg Area School District.  Dr. Curry said that Bloomsburg Area School District does not allow female students to wrestle.    
Ms. Denise Stone then addressed the board to share her concern about the possibility of cutting the district’s athletic budget.  She said that while she understands the district needs to closely review its expenditures, the board should know that booster clubs currently provide apparel and other items to students and coaches.  She said that when an athletic program needs funds to purchase something, the booster clubs try to help out as much as possible, but that it would be difficult for the booster clubs to raise more funds than they are now.  Ms. Stone also pointed out that the athletic budget accounts for only .8% of the district’s entire budget.  After Ms. Stone was finished addressing the board, Mr. Tobin told her that she and other booster club members were invited to attend the 7 March 2011 work session to continue the discussion on athletics.  Dr. Peters said he would like a list of what the boosters purchase to help out athletic teams.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mr. Tobin moved to approve the minutes of the 18 January 2011 regular monthly meeting, the 2 February 2011 special meeting, and the 7 February 2011 special meeting and work session.  Mr. Hummel seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the financial reports for January 2011, and Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to approve the bills payable for 19 January 2011 – 22 February 2011, ranging from check #00029285 – check #00029449, including wire transfers totaling $343,937.09, in the amount of $1,116,456.58.    

During discussion of the bills, Dr. Peters pointed out that transportation for the swim team to a meet in Clearfield cost $735.  He questioned why students have to travel so far away for competitions.  

After discussion, the motion to approve the bills payable passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hock seconded, to approve the bills payable for the Capital Project Fund for 19 January 2011 – 22 February 2011, being check #00010511, totaling $2,629.29.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
Dr. Curry reported that Bloomsburg High School student Courtney Sabo had earned a Journalism Education Association (JEA) award by being named a state champion.  Ms. Sabo will have the opportunity to attend a national conference this year.  She is eligible to earn a scholarship whether or not she attends.  Dr. Curry said the district is extremely proud of Courtney, and that she is a great student. 
Ms. Susan McGarry distributed handouts to board members with options available for the middle school window project.  The board decided to have specs drawn up for two of the four options, both of which include operable casement units.  It was decided the exterior color would be pebble grey, and the interior color would be white.  
Dr. Curry referred to the refinancing analysis that had already been distributed to the board.  He said a presentation on this analysis would be included on the 7 March 2011 work session agenda.  Also to be discussed at the 7 March 2011 work session would be the proposal from C.A. Fritz to mow the lawns of Memorial and W.W. Evans elementary schools.  

Lastly, Dr. Curry reported that on 29 April 2011, three more Bloomsburg High School alumni would be inducted into the Graduates of Distinction program.  

NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Field Trip Requests 

Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to approve the following out-of-state/overnight field trip requests:  
· Class of 2011 trip to Six Flags (Great Adventure) in Jackson, New Jersey on 8 June 2011, at no cost to the district; and 

· Forensics trip to Susquehanna University for PHSSL State Championships from 25 March 2011 – 26 March 2011, at an approximate cost to the district not to exceed $723.00.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of 2011-2012 Calendar 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which Mr. Hock seconded, to approve the 2011-2012 Bloomsburg Area School District calendar as presented.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Guides 4 Learning Agreement 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve the Guides 4 Learning Agreement as presented.  
Mr. Tobin said he did not want to vote on the agreement at this time, as it did not include the changes the board had requested.  Consequently, Mr. Tobin moved to table the motion to approve the Guides 4 Learning Agreement until the 7 March 2011 special meeting.  Mr. Hummel seconded this motion, and it passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of CSIU Budget 

Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve the 2011-2012 Central Susquehanna Intermediate Unit (CSIU) budget, at an estimated cost of $204,787.00.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion.  
During discussion, Mr. Hock pointed out that the board seemed to be having no trouble with approving the CSIU budget, while the athletic budget was being nit-picked.  This observation was duly noted by Mr. Klingerman.  

The motion to approve the CSIU budget then passed by a voice vote of seven yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Klingerman).  

Approval of BMS Roof Replacement Bid 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve C & D Waterproofing Corp. as the contractor for the Bloomsburg Middle School roof replacement project, at the low base bid of $893,340.00.  Mr. Hock seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Real Estate Tax Exemption 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Tobin seconded, to approve a real estate tax exemption for Eileen M. Drummond, as per the application from the Pennsylvania Sate Veterans’ Commission for Real Estate Tax Exemption.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Job Descriptions 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hummel seconded, to approve the job descriptions for Paraprofessional, Health Aide, School Nurse, Elementary Guidance Counselor, Secondary Guidance Counselor, and Transition Coordinator, as presented.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
PERSONNEL 
Approval of Professional Substitutes 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve Ashley Haladay, Alyssa Henry, Susan Keller, Andrew Kramer, and Nichole Shiko as day-to-day professional substitutes, effective 23 February 2011.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Hummel, and then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Professional Retirements 
Mr. Tobin moved to accept the following professional retirements, effective at the end of the 2010-2011 school year:  
· Sharon Thackara, Memorial Elementary School Learning Support Teacher, 

· Ginny Bidleman, W.W. Evans Elementary School Teacher, and 

· Sam Bidleman, Bloomsburg High School English and Journalism Teacher.  

Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Professional Staff Leave of Absence  
Mrs. Rupp made the motion to approve a leave of absence for Bloomsburg Middle School Teacher Jennifer Flook, effective 18 August 2011 and last until 29 November 2011.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Substitute Bus Drivers 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which Mr. Hummel seconded, to approve Karen Stimeling-Taylor and Richard Rawlings as substitute bus drivers through FishingCreek Transportation through the end of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Food Service Director Retirement  
Mr. Tobin moved to accept the retirement of Food Service Director Cindy Powlus, effective 4 January 2012.  After Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion, it passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Volunteer Athletic Coach 
Mr. Tobin moved to approve Linda Michael as a Volunteer Track & Field Coach for the 2010-2011 season.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded the motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
INFORMATION 
It was announced that the following items would appear on the 7 March 2011 work session agenda:  Policy Updates, Budget (General Budget & Athletic Budget), Policy 123: Interscholastic Athletics, Act 43 Committee Update, and Columbia-Montour AVTS Report.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session was scheduled for Monday, 7 March 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room, and that the next regular monthly meeting was scheduled for Monday, 21 March 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room.    

ADJOURNMENT 
At 8:48 p.m., Mr. Hock made the motion to adjourn the public meeting and go into executive session to discuss personnel matters.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion, which then passed by a voice vote of seven yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Tobin).  The executive session ended at 9:17 p.m., after Mrs. Rupp made the motion, Mr. Hummel seconded it, and a unanimous voice vote was taken.  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

